


 
 

I hope this assists.

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From:
To: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ; 
Subject: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Tuesday, 7 October 2014 5:37:25 PM

Dear 

Thank you for your time last week to discuss the branding for the proposed ‘Office of the
Australian Privacy Commissioner’.

Australian Government common branding policy
I have discussed your preliminary advice with the Privacy Commissioner Timothy Pilgrim. 

  

Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill

DOCUMENT 3
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s 47C
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s 47C

s 47C



2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:
 

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

 
You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
 
Regards
 

 
 | Director| Communications and Corporate

Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 | 
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From: Gillian Triggs [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx]
Sent: Thursday, 9 October 2014 11:41 AM
To: xxxxx.xxxxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim;   Padma Raman
Subject: Privacy and the Australian Human Rights Commission [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear David,
Thank you for the opportunity to speak to you and Chris Moraitis about the Freedom of Information
Amendment Bill 2014.
I have discussed some amendments to the Bill with the Privacy Commissioner, Timothy Pilgrim, and
we have agreed as follows:

 *    The proposed arrangements for bringing the Privacy Commissioner and staff into the AHRC
can, as a practical matter, be made to work collaboratively. Both Tim and I will ensure that our
functions under our respective legislation will continue on  a day to day basis, in the expectation
that technical legal inconsistencies will be addressed next year.
 *   Amendments to the Bill as set out under Schedule 3, 43A should  delete the word “must” from
43A(1), and delete  the phrase "(and not the Commission)" from 43 A(3).

 I understand that new words are being considered in respect to 43A(3) to ensure the clause refers
only to the functions of the Privacy Commissioner.  I have not seen these words, and request that
the final amendments be confirmed with me and Timothy.

If the agreed amendments to the Bill are made, I am confident that the Commission’s independence
will  not be compromised and that the key understandings are in place to ensure that we work
fruitfully with the Privacy Commissioner in the future.
Please let me know if you would like to discuss this joint proposal further.
Best wishes, Gillian

Professor Gillian Triggs
President
Australian Human Rights Commission
Level 3, 175 Pitt Street, Sydney NSW 2000
GPO Box 5218, Sydney NSW 2001
T    F +61 2 9284 9794
E    W
www.humanrights.gov.au<http://www.humanrights.gov.au/>

Executive Assistant:  E
    

Human rights: everyone, everywhere, everyday
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From: Government Branding [mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx]  
Sent: Thursday, 9 October 2014 4:52 PM
To: 
Cc: Government Branding
Subject: RE: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED

Good afternoon 

Thanks for the follow up call.  I will investigate your request and try to organise a response by
the end of next week if all goes according to plan.

Regards,

 | National Symbols Officer
 Honours, Symbols and Territories Branch
 Government Division | Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
  Ph       
  Fax     (02)6271 5662
  Emai
            xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 7 October 2014 5:37 PM
To: Government Branding
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx;

Subject: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear

Thank you for your time last week to discuss the branding for the proposed ‘Office of the
Australian Privacy Commissioner’.

Australian Government common branding policy
I have discussed your preliminary advice with the Privacy Commissioner Timothy Pilgrim. 
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Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill
2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.

Regards

 | Director| Communications and Corporate
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 | 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
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that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________





to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.





 
Happy to discuss further.
 
Thanks,
Paul
 
____________________________
Paul Pfitzner
A/g Assistant Secretary
Legal Services Policy Branch (incorporating the Office of Legal Services Coordination)
Attorney-General's Department
 
T:  | M: 
E: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx | W: www.ag.gov.au/olsc
 
 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.

<Draft Privacy outcome statement [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only]>
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process by which we could reallocate funding between operating and capital,
including on an ongoing basis. 

Happy to discuss further.

Thanks,
Paul

____________________________
Paul Pfitzner
A/g Assistant Secretary
Legal Services Policy Branch (incorporating the Office of Legal Services Coordination)
Attorney-General's Department

T:  | M:
E: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx | W: www.ag.gov.au/olsc

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.

<Draft Privacy outcome statement [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only]>

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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Sent: Friday, 17 October 2014 10:26 am
To: Pfitzner, Paul
Cc:  Angelene Falk; Karen Toohey
Subject: Re: Information on various financial matters [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Hello Paul

Thanks for that information. I am in Melbourne today and was wondering if it is ok to come
back to you on this on Monday. 

There are a couple of questions we may have. In regard to the outcome statement we may
have a slight suggested change.

I have copied Karen and Angelene into this email in case you need to discuss this sooner. I can
get back to you after my speech if necessary.

Thanks

Timothy

On 17 Oct 2014, at 8:57 am, Pfitzner, Paul <xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx > wrote:

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy,

I now have answers on a couple of financial matters you raised with us.

In terms of ongoing capital funding assigned to the privacy function, there is a
process by which we could reallocate funding between operating and capital,
including on an ongoing basis. s 47C

s 47C

s 47C

s 47C

s 22(1)



Happy to discuss further.

Thanks,
Paul

____________________________
Paul Pfitzner
A/g Assistant Secretary
Legal Services Policy Branch (incorporating the Office of Legal Services Coordination)
Attorney-General's Department

T: | M: 
E: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx | W: www.ag.gov.au/olsc

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.

<Draft Privacy outcome statement [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only]>

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From:
To: Timothy Pilgrim
Cc: Angelene Falk; James Popple; John McMillan
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
Date: Thursday, 23 October 2014 11:35:37 AM
Attachments: FOI Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014 - supplementary EM - October 2014.docx

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

There have been some changes to the EM -see the last sentence in para 5 and para 7 has now
been deleted.

Regards

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:14 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

+ EM

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx ; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

Here are amdts and the supplementary EM

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E:

DOCUMENT 14
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If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.







(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
 

Sensitive: Legal

+ EM
 
From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx ; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
 

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy
 
Here are amdts and the supplementary EM
 
Regards
 

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 
 
 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From: Timothy Pilgrim 
Sent: Thursday, 23 October 2014 11:54 AM
To: Angelene Falk; Karen Toohey; 
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Can we analyse these changes quickly and discuss.

Timothy Pilgrim | Privacy Commissioner
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
Level 3, 175 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2001
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au
Phone +  | Fax +61 2 9284 9723
xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to abolish the
OAIC on 31 December 2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be handled by the
Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more information about how the OAIC will handle FOI
and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our website.

From:  
Sent: Thursday, 23 October 2014 11:35 AM
To: Timothy Pilgrim
Cc: Angelene Falk; James Popple; John McMillan
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

There have been some changes to the EM -see the last sentence in para 5 and para 7 has now
been deleted.

Regards

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:14 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx ; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal
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+ EM

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx ; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

Here are amdts and the supplementary EM

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From:
To: Timothy Pilgrim
Cc: Angelene Falk; James Popple; John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
Date: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00:31 PM
Attachments: FOI New Arrangements Bill - Parliamentary amendments.docx

FOI New Arrangements Bill - Parliamentary amendments.docx

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

Here are amdts and the supplementary EM

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From:
To: Timothy Pilgrim
Cc: Angelene Falk; James Popple; John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
Date: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:14:17 PM
Attachments: FOI Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014 - supplementary EM.docx

Sensitive: Legal

+ EM

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

Here are amdts and the supplementary EM

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.
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From:
To: Timothy Pilgrim
Cc: Angelene Falk; James Popple; John McMillan
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]
Date: Thursday, 23 October 2014 11:35:37 AM
Attachments: FOI Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014 - supplementary EM - October 2014.docx

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

There have been some changes to the EM -see the last sentence in para 5 and para 7 has now
been deleted.

Regards

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:14 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FW: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

+ EM

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 October 2014 12:00 PM
To: xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
Cc: xxxxxxxx.xxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx; xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx ; John McMillan
(xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx); Pfitzner, Paul
Subject: FOI (NA( Bill) [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Sensitive: Legal

Hi Timothy

Here are amdts and the supplementary EM

Regards

Principal Legal Officer
Legal Services and FOI Policy Section
Legal Services Policy Branch
Attorney-General’s Department
T: 
F: 6141 4205
E: 
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If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

This email  may be protected by legal professional privilege.





 
Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner branding

  
 

 

 
Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill
2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:
 

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

 
You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’

s 47C

s 47C

s 47C

s 47C
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47
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
 
Regards
 

 
 | Director| Communications and Corporate

Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 |

 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________
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Australian Privacy Commissioner’.

Australian Government common branding policy
I have discussed your preliminary advice with the Privacy Commissioner Timothy Pilgrim. 

Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner branding

  

Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill
2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
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Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

 
You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
 
Regards
 

 
 | Director| Communications and Corporate

Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 | 

 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________
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Many thanks
 
Kind regards
 

 
From:  
Sent: Friday, 24 October 2014 1:17 PM
To: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx
Cc:
Subject: FW: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Paul
 
I hope you are well. Given PMC’s advice below, Timothy was wondering whether we needed to
do anything further on this

 
Grateful for your advice as soon as possible.
 
Kind regards
 

 
From: Government Branding [mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx]  
Sent: Friday, 24 October 2014 12:30 PM
To:  Government Branding
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx;

Subject: RE: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

Good afternoon
 
As discussed, under section 3.2 of the branding guidelines the Secretary of the Attorney-
General’s Department can authorise a ‘unit’ logo which complies with the Australian
Government branding policy. 
 
Regards,
 

                                                                                               
 

 | National Symbols Officer
 Honours, Symbols and Territories Branch
 Government Division | Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
  Ph       
  Fax     (02)6271 5662
  Email  
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            xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx
                                                                                               
 
 
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 7 October 2014 5:37 PM
To: Government Branding
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx; 

Subject: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Dear 
 
Thank you for your time last week to discuss the branding for the proposed ‘Office of the
Australian Privacy Commissioner’.
 
Australian Government common branding policy
I have discussed your preliminary advice with the Privacy Commissioner Timothy Pilgrim. 

 

 

 
Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner branding
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Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill
2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:
 

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

 
You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
 
Regards
 

 
 | Director| Communications and Corporate

Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************
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______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Many thanks
 
Kind regards
 

 
From:  
Sent: Friday, 24 October 2014 1:17 PM
To: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx
Cc:
Subject: FW: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Paul
 
I hope you are well. Given PMC’s advice below, Timothy was wondering whether we needed to
do anything further on this

 
Grateful for your advice as soon as possible.
 
Kind regards
 

 
From: Government Branding [mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx]  
Sent: Friday, 24 October 2014 12:30 PM
To:  Government Branding
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx;

Subject: RE: Branding for the Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

Good afternoon
 
As discussed, under section 3.2 of the branding guidelines the Secretary of the Attorney-
General’s Department can authorise a ‘unit’ logo which complies with the Australian
Government branding policy. 
 
Regards,
 

                                                                                               
 

 | National Symbols Officer
 Honours, Symbols and Territories Branch
 Government Division | Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
  Ph       
  Fax     (02)6271 5662
  Email  
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Dear 
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Background
As I explained on the phone, the Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill
2014 was introduced into the Australian Parliament last week. The Bill:
 

abolishes the Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC)
amends the Privacy Act 1988 to establish the position of an ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’. Timothy Pilgrim will continue as the Australian Privacy Commissioner for
the remainder of his appointment
transfer the current staff of the OAIC to the Australian Human Rights Commission
requires the Australian Human Rights Commission to provide assistance to the Australian
Privacy Commissioner, including by making staff available and providing administrative
support to enable the Australian Privacy Commissioner to undertake the functions set
out in section 27 of the Privacy Act
those staff ‘made available’ to the Australian Privacy Commissioner will be subject to the
direction of the Australian Privacy Commissioner and not the Australian Human Rights
Commission.

 
You will note that, while the legislation establishes a statutory position of ‘Australian Privacy
Commissioner’, it does not establish an ‘Office of the Australian Privacy Commissioner’

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
 
Regards
 

 
 | Director| Communications and Corporate

Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au

 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
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______________________________________________________________________

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information 
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or 
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you 
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other 
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you 
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by 
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the 
message from your computer system. 
______________________________________________________________________

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





consideration.

I note for completeness there is a separate motion being debated in the Senate (the debate
commenced but was interrupted – presumably will continue this afternoon) to extend sittings
so that the Senate sits on the additional days of Monday 17-Wednesday 19 November (with
the cancelled Estimates rescheduled for Thursday 20 November). This motion included a list of
bills to be considered and the FOI Bill was part of that list, which suggests that the government
will definitely ensure the Bill is scheduled for debate before the end of the sitting year.

I have no further information on the position or approach of the Opposition or minor parties in
the Senate, but I thought I would provide this by way of update.

Thanks,
Paul

____________________________
Paul Pfitzner
A/g Assistant Secretary
Legal Services Policy Branch (incorporating the Office of Legal Services Coordination)
Attorney-General's Department

T:  | M: 
E: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx | W: www.ag.gov.au/olsc

From: Minogue, Matt 
Sent: Wednesday, 29 October 2014 11:37 am
To: 'John McMillan'; Pfitzner, Paul
Cc: 'Timothy Pilgrim'; 'James Popple'; 
Subject: RE: Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014
[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Hello john

Yes we'd be happy to update you on where things are at. The debate itself didn't raise
unexpected issues

Thanks

Matt

Sent with Good (www.good.com)

-----Original Message-----
From: John McMillan [xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx]
Sent: Wednesday, October 29, 2014 11:21 AM AUS Eastern Standard Time
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim; James Popple; Mandy Williams
Subject: Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014

s 22(1) s 22(1)
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[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Matt and Paul

We are watching with interest the Parliamentary progress of the Freedom of Information
Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014.

Our next fortnightly AGD-OAIC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 5 November. If you are in
a position (on a confidential basis) to enlighten us prior to that meeting of any developments or
thinking, could you do so? We are available for an impromptu meeting or call at short notice.

The following is an extract from the advice we have provided to our own staff this morning:

It is not yet clear when the Bill will be listed for debate in the Senate, the voting
intentions of the independent and cross-bench Senators, or whether some other
compromise arrangement will ensure the passage of the Bill. The present reality,
however, is that the Government has made a Budget announcement to disband the
OAIC by 31 December, and legislation to implement that announcement has been
passed by the House.

The OAIC will continue to proceed under the current arrangements and deal as best we
can with new complaints, review applications etc; and will proceed with our shut-down
arrangements. We will keep you informed if anything changes.

We don’t propose to make any public comment at this stage and will direct any enquiries to our
earlier statements.

John

John McMillan | Australian Information Commissioner 
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
Level 3, 4 National Circuit, CANBERRA
GPO Box 2999 CANBERRA ACT 2601 |www.oaic.gov.au
Phone:  | Fax: 6239 9190
Email: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

Protecting information rights – advancing information policy

Please note:The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to
abolish the OAIC on 31 December 2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be
handled by the Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more information about how the
OAIC will handle FOI and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our
website.
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**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Level 3, 4 National Circuit, CANBERRA
GPO Box 2999 CANBERRA ACT 2601 |www.oaic.gov.au
Phone:   | Fax: 6239 9190
Email: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

 

Protecting information rights – advancing information policy

 
Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to
abolish the OAIC on 31 December 2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be
handled by the Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more information about how the
OAIC will handle FOI and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our
website.
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From: Timothy Pilgrim
To: Pfitzner, Paul
Cc: Minogue, Matt
Subject: RE: FYI only - scheduling of FOI Bill [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Monday, 24 November 2014 11:20:28 AM

Hello Paul

I have left a message to have a quick chat to you about this.  Depending on what else
you may know, perhaps we need to chat with Matt as well about contingencies.

Regards

Timothy

Timothy Pilgrim | Privacy Commissioner
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
Level 3, 175 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2001
GPO Box 5218 SYDNEY NSW 2001 | www.oaic.gov.au
Phone  | Fax +61 2 9284 9723
xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to abolish the
OAIC on 31 December 2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be handled by the
Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more information about how the OAIC will handle FOI
and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our website.

From: Pfitzner, Paul [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Monday, 24 November 2014 9:30 AM
To: Timothy Pilgrim; John McMillan; James Popple; Alison Leonard; Karen Toohey; Angelene Falk
Cc: 
Subject: FYI only - scheduling of FOI Bill [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED

Hi all,

Just by way of update. You may have seen the weekly program for the Senate (here:
http://www.dpmc.gov.au/parliamentary/senate/html/senate.html) which has the FOI Bill
scheduled in the non-contro slot on Thursday. We understand this is an error and it will not be
debated in this slot. This likely means it will not be scheduled this week, but we stand prepared
should it be called on.

DOCUMENT 25
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At this stage, I have no further information regarding the Committee process, other than I still
expect the report to be tabled tomorrow.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
Thanks,
Paul
 
____________________________
Paul Pfitzner
A/g Assistant Secretary
Legal Services Policy Branch (incorporating the Office of Legal Services Coordination)
Attorney-General's Department
 
T: | M: 
E: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx | W: www.ag.gov.au/olsc
 
 

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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From: John McMillan
To: Executive
Subject: A-G response to my letter [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Wednesday, 3 December 2014 3:09:13 PM
Attachments: img-Y25100127-0001 (2).pdf

Folks – this is close to being a matter of history, but here is the Attorney’s response to my letter
about the wording of the Ex Memo. Though he rejects my point, in fact the Second Reading
Speech was toned down.

John

DOCUMENT 29
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From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 4:17 PM 
To: John McMillan 
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Thank you John. Yes, I just saw that   has left. 
 
Do you have a pass to get into the parliamentary committee room area? 
 

 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:John.McMillan@oaic.gov.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:55 PM 
To:  
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Phew – thanks  . I was midway through a response, as I’m in Syd on Wed. You will also have got a ‘I’ve left msg’ 
from  . My mobile phone if you need to chase me further (our landlines have also left!) is   
 
And yep – Thurs is fine as agreed 
 
John 
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:52 PM 
To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
 
My apologies – the private briefing is as previously arranged - Thursday 4 December not tomorrow (Wed 3 Dec). 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
 

 
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

  
 
xxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx  
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 
 
 
From:  On Behalf Of Committee, JCPAA (REPS) 
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:51 PM 
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To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Dear  
 
I would like to confirm that Prof McMilan is still able to provide the briefing tomorrow? 
 
The time and venue remain the same. 
 
Please be advised that the although the briefing is scheduled for 10.45 am, there may be afew minutes delay while the 
Committee completes its private business. 
 
Representatives of the Attorney General’s Department will also be present. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

 
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  
T  E   
 
x x x x x@xxx.xxx.xx  
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 
 
 
 
From:   
Sent: Wednesday, 29 October 2014 11:37 AM 
To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
 
Hello   
 
I would like to accept, on behalf of John McMillan, your invitation to brief the Joint Parliamentary Committee on 
Public Accounts and Audit on Thursday, 4 December at 10.45am. 
 
Thank you 
 
Mandy Williams 
 

 
Executive Assistant 
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner 
Ph:    
 
Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to abolish the OAIC on 31 December 
2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be handled by the Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more 
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information about how the OAIC will handle FOI and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our 
website. 
 
From: Enquiries  
Sent: Tuesday, 28 October 2014 4:20 PM 
To:  
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
 
Hi   
 
This just came in. Can I leave it with you to pass along? 
 
Thanks! 
 

 
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 28 October 2014 4:18 PM 
To: Enquiries 
Subject: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
I am writing on behalf of Dr Andrew Southcott MP, Chair of the Joint Committee on Public Accounts and Audit to 
invite Professor John McMillan to brief the Committee at 10.45 am on Thursday 4th December 2014 about the 
changes to his OAIC. The briefing (30 mins) will be part of a private meeting held in Committee Room 2R1, 
Parliament House, Canberra. The committee will also invite the Attorney-General’s Department to attend. 
 
Could you please either refer this invitation directly to Professor McMillan’s office, or provide me with a more direct 
contact email or phone number? Your prompt reply will be appreciated so I can ensure Professor McMillan is 
available. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

   
Joint Committee on Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

  
 
xxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx   
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 

 
********************************************************************** 
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential. 
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part 
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email 
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you  
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notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,  
together with any attachments. 
********************************************************************** 

 
********************************************************************** 
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential. 
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part 
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email 
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you  
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,  
together with any attachments. 
********************************************************************** 
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From: John McMillan [mailto:John.McMillan@oaic.gov.au]  
Sent: Wednesday, 3 December 2014 3:54 PM 
To:  
Cc: Minogue, Matt 
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Jane 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
John 
 
 

John McMillan | Australian Information Commissioner   
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner  
Level 3, 4 National Circuit, CANBERRA 
GPO Box 2999 CANBERRA ACT 2601 |www.oaic.gov.au 
Phone:    | Fax: 6239 9190 
Email: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx  
 

Protecting information rights – advancing information policy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 4:17 PM 
To: John McMillan 
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Thank you John. Yes, I just saw that  has left. 
 
Do you have a pass to get into the parliamentary committee room area? 
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From: John McMillan [mailto:John.McMillan@oaic.gov.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:55 PM 
To:  
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Phew – thanks  . I was midway through a response, as I’m in Syd on Wed. You will also have got a ‘I’ve left msg’ 
from  . My mobile phone if you need to chase me further (our landlines have also left!) is   
 
And yep – Thurs is fine as agreed 
 
John 
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:52 PM 
To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
 
My apologies – the private briefing is as previously arranged - Thursday 4 December not tomorrow (Wed 3 Dec). 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
 

 
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

  
 
xxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx  
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 
 
 
From:  (REPS) On Behalf Of Committee, JCPAA (REPS) 
Sent: Tuesday, 2 December 2014 3:51 PM 
To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: RE: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 
Dear  
 
I would like to confirm that Prof McMilan is still able to provide the briefing tomorrow? 
 
The time and venue remain the same. 
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Please be advised that the although the briefing is scheduled for 10.45 am, there may be afew minutes delay while the 
Committee completes its private business. 
 
Representatives of the Attorney General’s Department will also be present. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

 
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

  
 
xxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx  
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 
 
 
 
From:   
Sent: Wednesday, 29 October 2014 11:37 AM 
To:  
Cc: John McMillan 
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
 
Hello   
 
I would like to accept, on behalf of John McMillan, your invitation to brief the Joint Parliamentary Committee on 
Public Accounts and Audit on Thursday, 4 December at 10.45am. 
 
Thank you 
 

 
 

 
Executive Assistant 
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner 

 
 
Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to abolish the OAIC on 31 December 
2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be handled by the Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more 
information about how the OAIC will handle FOI and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our 
website. 
 
From: Enquiries  
Sent: Tuesday, 28 October 2014 4:20 PM 
To:  
Subject: FW: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
Importance: High 
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This just came in. Can I leave it with you to pass along? 
 
Thanks! 
 

 
 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, 28 October 2014 4:18 PM 
To: Enquiries 
Subject: New Freedom of Information and Privacy Arrangements - Joint Parliamentary Committee on Public 
Accounts and Audit - Invitation Dr Southcott MP Chair JCPAA 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
I am writing on behalf of Dr Andrew Southcott MP, Chair of the Joint Committee on Public Accounts and Audit to 
invite Professor John McMillan to brief the Committee at 10.45 am on Thursday 4th December 2014 about the 
changes to his OAIC. The briefing (30 mins) will be part of a private meeting held in Committee Room 2R1, 
Parliament House, Canberra. The committee will also invite the Attorney-General’s Department to attend. 
 
Could you please either refer this invitation directly to Professor McMillan’s office, or provide me with a more direct 
contact email or phone number? Your prompt reply will be appreciated so I can ensure Professor McMillan is 
available. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

   
Joint Committee on Public Accounts and Audit 
Suite 108, Department of the House of Representatives  
Parliament House, CANBERRA  ACT  2600  

  
 
xxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx  
www.aph.gov.au/jcpaa 
 
 

 
********************************************************************** 
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential. 
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part 
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email 
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you  
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,  
together with any attachments. 
********************************************************************** 
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If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part 
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in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you  
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notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,  
together with any attachments. 
********************************************************************** 

 
********************************************************************** 
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential. 
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part 
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email 
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you  
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email,  
together with any attachments. 
********************************************************************** 





copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.

<3 december_notices.pdf>



From: John McMillan
To: All OAIC
Subject: Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Friday, 5 December 2014 10:15:27 AM

Dear OAIC colleagues

The Senate did not debate the Freedom of Information Amendment (New
Arrangements) Bill 2014 before it rose yesterday. The Senate next sits on 9 February.

From a legal standpoint the OAIC will continue operations. However, as you are well
aware, the Budget allocation for FOI work was to cease on 31 December. The OAIC has
been implementing the Budget decision and the Canberra office will close today. James
and John continue in their Commissioner roles, working from home; and Alison finishes
work today (about which I’ll be writing separately).

Clearly there are matters to be discussed between the office and the Attorney-General’s
Department, about operations generally, and specifically the discharge of FOI and
privacy functions from 1 January. The context for those discussions is that the
Government’s policy intention announced in the Budget is clear, it has been
substantially implemented at an operational level, and the Bill before the Parliament
has not been rejected but simply not debated by the Senate.

Once again, it has been easier to work through this uncertainty because of the hard
work, understanding and good judgement of OAIC staff. A special thanks from the
Executive.

We will give you an update next week after Timothy and Angelene have returned and
we have had an opportunity to further progress the discussions.

John

John McMillan | Australian Information Commissioner 
Office of the Australian Information Commissioner
Level 3, 4 National Circuit, CANBERRA
GPO Box 2999 CANBERRA ACT 2601 |www.oaic.gov.au
Phone:   | Fax: 6239 9190
Email: xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

Protecting information rights – advancing information policy

DOCUMENT 33
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Please note: The Australian Government has introduced a Bill into Parliament to
abolish the OAIC on 31 December 2014. From 1 January 2015 privacy matters will be
handled by the Australian Privacy Commissioner. For more information about how the
OAIC will handle FOI and privacy matters until 31 December 2014  please see our
website.

 





of information in the e-mail or attachments.

<AGD_Additional_Program_SBE14-15 (2).pdf>







John

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.







WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
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together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Important update: The Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014
which proposes to close the OAIC on 31 December 2014 was not passed by the Australian
Parliament before the end of the 2014 sitting period. The OAIC will therefore remain
operational until further notice. For further information see the OAIC website.

From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John

From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx]  
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John

yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too

lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead

thanks

Matt

From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Matt

As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).

s 22(1)

s 22(1)

s 22(1)



The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
 
 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Important update: The Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014
which proposes to close the OAIC on 31 December 2014 was not passed by the Australian
Parliament before the end of the 2014 sitting period. The OAIC will therefore remain
operational until further notice. For further information see the OAIC website.

From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John

From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx]  
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John

yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too

lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead

thanks
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Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
 
 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Matt

As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).

The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.

Happy to discuss.

John

John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Matt

Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.

We can ring in, or I can drop in also.

John

From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John

From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John

yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too

lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead

thanks

Matt

From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
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Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
 
 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
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of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
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From: Minogue, Matt
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 3:01:50 PM
Attachments: image003.png

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John and Timothy

its only me today I’m afraid

is around 2.45 ok

Thanks

Matt

Matt Minogue
First Assistant Secretary
Civil Law Division

(telephone number 
2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Matt

Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.

We can ring in, or I can drop in also.

John
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From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
 
lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
 
 
thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
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John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
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Civil Law Division
 
(telephone number 
2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

 
 
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.
 
We can ring in, or I can drop in also.
 
John
 
 
From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
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lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
 
 
thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
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of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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its only me today I’m afraid
 
is around 2.45 ok
 
Thanks
 
Matt
 
Matt Minogue
First Assistant Secretary
Civil Law Division
 
(telephone number 
2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

 
 
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.
 
We can ring in, or I can drop in also.
 
John
 
 
From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
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From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
 
lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
 
 
thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
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To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

John and Timothy
 
apologies – ive just realised this was an email I wrote earlier but did not send – hence the time
to link up was rudely short.  are you available this afternoon or tomorrow morning?
 
MAtt
 
From: Minogue, Matt 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 2:37 PM
To: 'John McMillan'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John and Timothy
 
its only me today I’m afraid
 
is around 2.45 ok
 
Thanks
 
Matt
 
Matt Minogue
First Assistant Secretary
Civil Law Division
 
(telephone number 
2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

 
 
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
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Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.
 
We can ring in, or I can drop in also.
 
John
 
 
From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
 
lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
 
 
thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt

s 22(1)

s 22(1)

s 22(1)



 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
 
 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent



to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
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of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





Thanks Matt. Just rang but told you have gone into a meeting. I’ve left my  mobile no. I’m
available this afternoon and tomorrow. I can arrange a telephone hookup with Timothy this
afternoon until 5pm, but otherwise can just pass on any news if that is the simpler way to
proceed.
 
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 2:52 PM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

John and Timothy
 
apologies – ive just realised this was an email I wrote earlier but did not send – hence the time
to link up was rudely short.  are you available this afternoon or tomorrow morning?
 
MAtt
 
From: Minogue, Matt 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 2:37 PM
To: 'John McMillan'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John and Timothy
 
its only me today I’m afraid
 
is around 2.45 ok
 
Thanks
 
Matt
 
Matt Minogue
First Assistant Secretary
Civil Law Division
 
(telephone number 
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2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

 
 
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.
 
We can ring in, or I can drop in also.
 
John
 
 
From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
 
lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
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thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
 
John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
 
 

**********************************************************************
WARNING: The information contained in this email may be confidential.
If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
of this information is unauthorised. If you have received this email
in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, 
together with any attachments.
**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
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to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.





xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
 
Important update: The Freedom of Information Amendment (New Arrangements) Bill 2014
which proposes to close the OAIC on 31 December 2014 was not passed by the Australian
Parliament before the end of the 2014 sitting period. The OAIC will therefore remain
operational until further notice. For further information see the OAIC website.
 
 
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 4:13 PM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hi John and Timothy – are we a chance for tomorrow morning around 10.30 or  11.00
 
MAtt
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 3:06 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Thanks Matt. Just rang but told you have gone into a meeting. I’ve left my  mobile no. I’m
available this afternoon and tomorrow. I can arrange a telephone hookup with Timothy this
afternoon until 5pm, but otherwise can just pass on any news if that is the simpler way to
proceed.
 
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 2:52 PM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

John and Timothy
 
apologies – ive just realised this was an email I wrote earlier but did not send – hence the time
to link up was rudely short.  are you available this afternoon or tomorrow morning?
 
MAtt
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From: Minogue, Matt 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 2:37 PM
To: 'John McMillan'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John and Timothy
 
its only me today I’m afraid
 
is around 2.45 ok
 
Thanks
 
Matt
 
Matt Minogue
First Assistant Secretary
Civil Law Division
 
(telephone number 
2586 Indigenous signature block NEW4

 
 
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 December 2014 8:53 AM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
Just writing to tee up a time to speak today if possible. Best times for Timothy and I are
between 10.30 – 12, or after 2.00.
 
We can ring in, or I can drop in also.
 
John
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From: John McMillan 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:05 AM
To: 'Minogue, Matt'; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Fine. I’m free all days next week, thought Timothy is not available on Wednesday. I can come
in.
John
 
 
From: Minogue, Matt [mailto:xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xx.xxx.xx ] 
Sent: Friday, 19 December 2014 9:03 AM
To: John McMillan; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: RE: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 

UNCLASSIFIED

hello John
 
yes using the OAIC budget is our expectation too
 
lets follow up next week about what’s need post 1 January and then early in the new year for a
more settled view on what’s ahead
 
 
thanks
 
Matt
 
 
From: John McMillan [mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx] 
Sent: Thursday, 18 December 2014 4:39 PM
To: Minogue, Matt; Pfitzner, Paul; 
Cc: Timothy Pilgrim
Subject: ... after 1 January ... [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Matt
 
As you know, I’m still at work after 1 January, and we plan to have a few of the existing OAIC
staff continue with FOI work (albeit on a minimal basis).
 
The implication is that we intend to use the OAIC budget after 1 January to pay me and those
officers. I know you are working on future budget arrangements, and the situation may be
resolved prior to 1 January.

However, I thought I’d put our intentions in writing, rather than leave it up in the air, so there
are no sticky questions after 1 January.
 
Happy to discuss.
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John
 
John McMillan
Australian Information Commissioner
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If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
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**********************************************************************

If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
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If you have received this transmission in error please
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect
of information in the e-mail or attachments.
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If you would like AHRC legal to investigate preparing a licence for AGD to use your
fitout and other stuff please advise.

Chief Financial Officer

Australian Human Rights Commission
 
Level 3, 175 Pitt St, Sydney NSW 2000
GPO Box 5218, Sydney NSW 2001
T +    F +61 2 9284 9611   M 
E    W www.humanrights.gov.au
Human rights: everyone, everywhere, everyday
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If you are not the intended recipient, any use or copying of any part
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error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you notify
the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email, together
with any attachments.
***********************************************************************
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Human rights: everyone, everywhere, everyday
 
From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 14 January 2015 2:19 PM
To: Timothy Pilgrim (xxxxxxx.xxxxxxx@xxxx.xxx.xx)
Cc: 
Subject: OAIC Assets pending the restructure of the entity [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
 
Hi Timothy,
 
As discussed there are two significant outstanding legal issues that need to be
settled concerning the Canberra arrangements and your old offices.
 

1.    Pending the restructure of the OAIC entity the Canberra assets scheduled
to be transferred to the AGD are of course still the property of the OAIC
and make up a material amount on the OAIC balance sheet.

The major asset in Canberra is the office fit out – current book value between
$600-$700k. There may also be some plant and equipment. Your legal area
(do you have one?) or our legal area will need to draft some type of licence to
give the AGD use of this fitout pending the restructure.
 
2.    The OAIC is locked into a property sublease with AGD and they need to

release you from it.
 
If you would like AHRC legal to investigate preparing a licence for AGD to use
your fitout and other stuff please advise.

Chief Financial Officer

Australian Human Rights Commission
 
Level 3, 175 Pitt St, Sydney NSW 2000
GPO Box 5218, Sydney NSW 2001
T    F +61 2 9284 9611   M 
E     W www.humanrights.gov.au
Human rights: everyone, everywhere, everyday
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in error, we apologise for any inconvenience and request that you 
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